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	Date Inspected:
	12/09/18
	

	Officer:
	JM
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	APPROVAL

	


	Development Description:
	Single storey flat roof rear extension at the rear of the property. 

	Site Address/Location:
	The Hey Beechthorpe Avenue Waddington

	


	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Parish/Town Council

	No objection

	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES AND SITE PLANNING HISTORY:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy:

Policy DMG1: General Considerations
Policy DMH5: Residential and Curtilage Extensions

Policy DME4: Protecting Heritage Assets

	Relevant Planning History:

None

	

	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	Site Description and Surrounding Area:

The application property is located within the defined settlement limits of Waddington, within a residential area and within the Waddington Conservation Area. The application property is a semi-detached bungalow. 

	Proposed Development for which consent is sought:

Consent is sought for a rear extension to replace the modern conservatory at the application property. The proposal measures 2.5m long, 5.8m wide and 2.9m high with a flat roof. 

	Impact Upon Residential Amenity:

Although the proposal involves an increase in height and a solid wall on the boundary I do not consider the impact to be harmful to residential amenity. The impact is not significantly different from the existing conservatory and it is only because the height is above the eaves of the existing roof that it actually requires consent.


	Visual Amenity/External Appearance:

The proposal is at the rear and therefore does not affect the general street scene of the immediate area nor have any significant views tom or from the Conservation Area to have a harmful impact on the Waddington conservation area.. The proposal is still subservient in appearance given its modest size and would not harm the character of the existing dwelling which is of little architectural value. 

	

	RECOMMENDATION:
	That planning consent be approved


